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	Terry Crossley

Deputy Director

Workforce, Pay and Pensions

DCLG
Zone 5/F5 

Eland House

Bressenden Place

London

SW1E 5DU
 

	22 November 2010 


Dear Terry,

Flexible Retirements and Early Voluntary Retirement 
On 4 June 2010 you provided a response to my letter of 23 September 2009 concerning the cost of flexible retirement and early voluntary retirement (see copy letters attached). The OAG and LGPC considered your response at their meetings on 10 and 28 July 2010.

Whilst , as you say, local authorities should take into account the costs / savings from the “total business case” when considering flexible retirement requests it is nonetheless true that local authorities would be more inclined to accept flexible retirement requests if an actuarial reduction were to be applied to benefits paid on flexible retirement before age 65 that reflected the full pension cost of paying the benefits early (in the same way that teachers who take phased retirement have a full actuarial reduction applied to their benefits). Of course, regulation 18(3) of the LGPS (Benefits, Membership and Contributions) Regulations could still permit an employer to waive, in whole or in part, any actuarial reduction. Employers might consider doing so, for example, in a downsizing exercise where the cost to the employer of flexible retirement with the actuarial reduction waived would be cheaper than redundancy.   

Given that, for a number of years to come, local authorities are likely to be facing budgetary pressures it is important that we look to measures that provide appropriate flexibilities, thereby potentially avoiding redundancies. We again therefore request that consideration be given to consulting with interested parties on an appropriate change to the LGPS (Benefits, Membership and Contributions) Regulations 2007 which would:

a) make flexible retirement cost neutral for employers from a pension perspective, and
b) permit scheme members to agree to have their benefits actuarially reduced where they are seeking agreement to voluntary retirement (or early release of a deferred benefit) prior to age 60. 

Yours sincerely
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Terry Edwards
Head of Pensions
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